SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 8TH FEBRUARY 2011
PRESENT :
Norman Shacklady in the Chair

Councillors O’Neill, Lea, Hinds, Warner, Ferguson, 
J Appleby, C Sigurnjak, G Whiteley, M Wilkinson, K Hill, R Harding, K Oliver, B Elsey, P Renshaw,
M Shields (Neighbourhood Manager), G Wilkinson (Neighbourhood Development Officer), P Walker (City of Salford Community Stadium Company), A Pringle (Programme Director), J Deane (MediaCity UK), C Tucker, (Community Development Worker) K Brady (Deputy Chief Executive, Salford City Council) , A Burnett (Skills & Work), B Worthington (SPCT), Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan, Inspector Rob Findlow (Greater Manchester Police),D Hollinghurst (IYSS),  E Sawford (Salix Homes),  H Oldland (Democratic Services).
	ITEM
	DECISION
	ACTION TO BE TAKEN BY



	1.         Welcome and Introductions
	The meeting was opened at 6.00pm


	

	2.         Apologies for absence.
	Apologies submitted from Councillors Dawson, Balkind, Cooke, E James, J Waghorn, C Barwood, S Sheridan and T Camilleri.
	Noted.

	3.        Community Issues
	The following Community Issues were raised;-
· Security railings on Gaskell Street
It was noted that significant progress had been made on the above issue and thanks were expressed to Marie Shields for her work with regard to this. 

· Walkabouts

Concern was expressed at the apparent lack of attendance by local Councillors at the recent ‘walkabouts’. 

In response the Members present explained that these dates were set by City West Housing, without prior consultation and often these clashed with other pre- arranged meetings. Apologies had also been sent by Ward Councillors on the occasions that they couldn’t make the event but these were often not passed on to the residents. Councillor Ferguson indicated that he would raise these issues at a meeting with City West he is due to attend to discuss the coordination of future ‘walkabouts’.

	

	4.       Action Sheet from the meeting held on 14th December 2010
	Approved as a correct record.


	

	5.        Matters Arising
	Item 9 refers;-
The proposal to ring fence a small amount of funding for use by the Youth Community Committee and Task Group had been approved. Work is ongoing with the young people involved in this project and further updates will be made to Community Committee. 

Item no 10 refers

Marie Shields confirmed that a meeting in respect of the Peatfield Play Area development was taking place the following week to address concerns raised by Committee including, maintenance arrangements and the wider community consultations / impact assessment.  

	

	6.       Greater Manchester Police -
Chief Superintendent Mulligan
	Chief Superintendent Mulligan highlighted the significant falling crime rate across the City which was due, in part, to closer partnership working with the community, neighbourhood teams and increased police efficiencies. In answering questions raised he stated that there was to be a 20% reduction in funding to the GMP over the next 4 years and although this would mean a reduction in staffing levels, there was a determination to maintain front line policing. He explained how organised crime groups were being targeted and how schemes similar to the Life Chances pilot were focussing more on preventative rather than reactive policing. 
Thanks were expressed to the PCSO’s in the area for their hard work and the success of the BEAT meetings was also highlighted. 

The successes of the PCSO scheme in making a difference to the neighbourhood areas was emphasised and Chief Superintendent Mulligan was thanked for his input. 
	

	7.         Community Safety Update
	Inspector Findlow reported that the figures for the area for the year to date from April 10 – Jan 11 were as follows;-
· Reduction of 47% in burglary

· Reduction of 27% in vehicle crime

· Reduction of Anti Social behaviour of 25%

He stated that in recently undertaken resident surveys the neighbourhood had fared very well with 85% of respondents recording that they thought the police did a good job, 55% felt they could influence decisions taken locally, 82% felt that the local police were dealing with issues that mattered and only 4% thought that anti-social behaviour was an issue in the area. 
Inspector Findlow explained the tamper-proof screws and SmartWater initiatives that had been ongoing in the area and reminded residents to secure their cars and homes in order to deter opportunist thieves.
Councillor Lea highlighted the work undertaken by various partners to prevent illegal encampments across the City and the positive effect this had produced. 
Inspector Findlow was thanked for this update.  
	

	8.         Salford Community Stadium
	Andrew Pringle and Paul Walker gave an informative presentation on the Salford Community Stadium. They detailed the background to the scheme and explained the development of the site which was due for completion in December 2011. 
The brochure that was handed out made the community members aware of the many varied examples of the way the stadium can be used by the community from February 2012. 
Feedback regarding the confirmed cost of hire of venues to be discussed with Community Committee in due course once hire charges had been confirmed.

After answering questions with regard to future capacity, potential traffic issues, cost of hiring out the facilities and noise levels Andrew and Paul were thanked for attending.   
	

	9.          MediaCity UK presentation
	Jane Deane and Alison Burnett delivered a detailed presentation on MediaCity UK and how the site was developing. The economic, training and employment opportunities were highlighted.  Public transport access was discussed in respect of the tram link extension and additional bus services. 
Community Committee members were encouraged to forward any specific queries relating to the development through the Neighbourhood Manager. 

Jane and Alison were thanked for their attendance. 


	

	10.        Highways recommendations  (Environmental Task Group 10th Jan 2011)   
	Following the meeting of the Environmental Task Group on the 10th of January 2011, the following nominated highways improvement schemes were presented for approval by the committee as follows;
· Construction of dropped crossings along Cemetary Road.

· Installation of dropped crossings at Moorside Road.

· Resurfacing at Bingham Street.

· Rectify highways defect at junction of East Lancs/Barton Road.

The community committee approved the prioritisation of the schemes for remaining and future devolved highways spend. 


	Approved. 

	11.       Budget Group Recommendations
 (25th January 2011)
	Marie Shields outlined the recommendations that had been made by the Budget Sub Group at their meeting on the 25th January 2011. The Financial Position Statements in respect of the Devolved Budget were circulated.

She highlighted the application for funding from the 2011/12 devolved allocation, from Salford Community Leisure giving members the opportunity to discuss its merits.  This application was approved in full.
The recommendations made by the Budget Sub Group at the above meeting were endorsed.

A report with regard to the devolved budget proposals was distributed and it was noted that difficult decisions were having to be made in order to deliver on the budget cuts.   
Information was distributed outlining the submission of potential efficiency savings for devolved budgets for 2011/12. To date efficiency savings of 10.74% have been accepted which will reduce the devolved budgets from £651,663 (2010-2011) to £553,914 (2011-2012).  As the budgeting process for Salford City Council is ongoing, this proposal may change when the budget for 2011/12 is set.
 
	Approved.

	12.       Good News Stories
	· In Bloom project - tree planting project in schools

	Noted


	13.     Information items - 
                
	a) Swinton Neighbourhood Management Report January 2011
b) Neighbourhood Partnership Board Action Sheet 11th January 2011
	Noted


	14.  Arrangements for next meeting.
	The next meeting of the Community Committee will be held on Tuesday 10th May 2011 at 6pm in Committee Room 4, Civic Centre. 

	Noted.


Items for information included were;-  
·  Swinton and Pendlebury Community Committee Newsletter
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